
 

 
 

 
 

City Council Meeting Minutes 
Monday, August 8, 2022 - 6:00 p.m. 

City Hall, Council Chambers 
 
 

Council in attendance: Mayor Jo Brown, Councilor Jay Chandler, Councilor George Dzujna, 

Councilor Olivia Zink, Councilor Vincent Ribas, Councilor Valerie Blake, Councilor April Bunker and 

Councilor Ted Starkweather  

 
Absent: Councilor Bob Desrochers and Councilor Paul Trudel 

 
Others in attendance: Police Chief David Goldstein and members of the public 
 
Call to Order 
Mayor Brown called the meeting to order at City Hall Council Chambers at 6:01 p.m.  
 
Salute to the Flag was led by Councilor Ribas. 
 
Agenda Item I: Discussion Around Racist Attacks on Local Businesses within the City: 
 
Mayor Brown addressed the reason for this particular city council meeting.  Citizens and business 
owners of the city have recently been treated poorly.  She was made aware of some cyber attacks 
against business owners and she and the council have discussed putting together a resolution 
that condemns hate and intolerance in the City of Franklin, as it is never appropriate to tear 
anybody down via any platform.  It is never appropriate to make threats or to do any sort of 
action that negatively impacts a business due to differences. 
 
She stated that she would like to hear from the public on their opinions and also any other 
businesses facing attacks as well.  She mentioned that everyone will be allowed 3 minutes to 
speak and she was also welcoming other communities to speak at this meeting.   
 
Mayor Brown first had a request from a citizen who could not make the meeting.  A letter was 
written by Karen Darling, Ward III, and Brown read this out loud.  This is included at the end of 
these minutes. 
 
Public Comment: 
 
Mayor Brown opened up the meeting to the public at 6:06 p.m. to hear from citizens on how they 
would like the council to proceed in making Franklin a welcome community. 
 
Franklin residents and business owners, along with citizens from other communities, all discussed 
the recent social media attacks and threats that have been made throughout New Hampshire 
based on differences of race and opinion.  Everyone agreed that more proactive forms of 
acceptance and support would be great to see from the community.   
 



 

Public comment was closed at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Mayor Brown turned the comments over to the City Council.  All of the councilors in attendance 
individually let the public know that they do not condone intolerance or hateful attacks in any 
form, whether it is through social media or in person.  Most of the councilors were unaware of 
these attacks. 
 
The idea of putting together a community task force as a sub-committee of the Downtown 
Business Group was discussed.  This would include citizens of Franklin and the councilors asked 
the public to reach out if they were interested in joining. 
 
Mayor Brown thanked everyone for speaking at this meeting and letting her and the council know 
what has been going on.   
The next steps will be as follows: 

- The community task force will be discussed at the next Downtown Business Group, which 
is on Wednesday, August 10th.   

- Mayor Brown and Councilor Bunker will get together to work on a resolution within the 
week. 

- Mayor Brown will send out some letters to the NH delegation making everyone aware of 
the attacks in Franklin. 

 

Agenda Item II: Other Business: 

 

Councilor Dzujna mentioned that the ordinance that was tabled at the last city council meeting 
would be brought back to the MSD Committee for review and revisions.  They will be meeting on 
August 24th.  He stated that if any councilors have input, to please get that to him before the MSD 
Committee meeting. 

 
 
Motion to adjourn was made by Councilor Bunker and seconded by Councilor Ribas. All in 
favor.  Motion PASSED. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 7:05 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Lisa Jones 
Executive Secretary 
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